SWVIEN

; BAYAMON. P R.

250 W. 1560 KC.

March lst,1948

Mr., Ernest R. Cooper,
National Radio Club
- 438 E. 21st St.
. Brooklyn 26, N.Y.

Dear sir:

This is with reference to your letter dated
February 15,1948,

We here at WENA feel very happy to know that
our small statlon is heard far away of this tiny spot of
land. Your report is correct, Mr. Cooper.

We have been on the air about two months
only, and during this period of time we have received
hundreds of reports from listeners in the United States,
Canada, etc., particulary from members of the National Ra-
dio Club.

At present time our operating schedule start
&t 5:30 A.I‘il E.S.T. till 9:3’0 PQE‘IO

I hope you'll have the opportunity of meet-
ing us again on 1560, and want to thank you very much
for your report.

Very truly yours,

i.",,_d;,,_ { _.'-'/b:’f_'i;; . C// AN
Juan Alfredo Arias
€hief Engineer
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